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Clemson University is undergoing a transformation into a nationally ranked research university by focusing on academic quality; research that drives economic development; recruiting outstanding faculty, staff and students; and providing students with an exceptional academic experience. 





To continue its progress toward being one of the nation’s top public universities, Clemson must continue to partner with the State of South Carolina. 





Our highest priority is financial stability; therefore, our first request is for Clemson’s base E&G funding for core academic programs to be protected.  





The South Carolina General Assembly has shown a commitment to investing for the future and that investment has helped Clemson continue to make progress toward our goal of becoming one of the nation’s top-ranked universities, reaching US News & World Report’s Top 25 (#23) in 2010.  A stable foundation of base funding is critical to making this goal a reality.  To ensure that South Carolina is strategically positioned to compete and succeed in the global economy requires that the state invest in its knowledge base by funding the higher education of the next generation of students who will be responsible for advancing the knowledge-based economy in the state.





In keeping with this priority, we request continued commitment to the LIFE/Palmetto Fellows/HOPE scholarship program, which is keeping our best and brightest students in South Carolina.





We continue to seek meaningful regulatory reform that will increase efficiency, offer new revenue opportunities, and cut costs. These changes will give us more tools for managing in the “new normal” funding environment.  The loss of $75 million makes it more imperative than ever that we be given greater flexibility to develop public-private partnerships and be freed from facilities and human resources regulations that add cost but not accountability.  





We request restraint on mandates such as tuition and enrollment caps that sound attractive on the surface but could have unintended consequences.  More regulation with less funding is the worst possible scenario.





We also want to keep alive the debate on a capital bond bill for higher education. Clemson is doing a great job of retaining our state’s top students, but we are asking them to be successful in 50- to  70-year-old buildings with classroom technology that is a generation behind what they used in high school.  In the past decade South Carolina has invested roughly $250 million in capital and infrastructure funding for its four-year campus facilities.  Over this same period Georgia has invested $2 billion and North Carolina has invested $5 billion.  A capital bond bill for higher education would be the best kind of stimulus program.  It would create immediate jobs and economic activity through construction, and long-term economic development through the research and educational programs that would take place after the buildings are completed.





Finally, while this budget year may not allow for an investment in these programs, we hope that future funding for the Endowed Chairs program will be a priority.  This program is a key driver in our state’s economic competitiveness.
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